
CONSTRUCTION UPDATE
July 21, 2020

UPCOMING CONSTRUCTION ACTIVITIES

• Garage 1 elevated deck waterproofing, concrete pours, columns and wall erection, and rebar continue.      

Concrete pours are scheduled on July 21 and August 3. No additional traffic impacts anticipated.

• Garage 1 South side foundations and footings are nearly complete.

• Garage 1 North side foundations excavation continues. Rebar and footing concrete pours will follow. 

• Office Building 1 excavations continue. Pads grading and certification will take place afterwards.

• Office Building 2 erection of steel structures and welding will continue through August.

• Office Building 3 soil off-haul and footings work is expected to start in mid-August.

• Bioswale backfill work is complete. Excavation, shoring, rebar, concrete, and refill will follow and this process will 

take roughly 10-14 weeks. 

Construction Hours

Construction hours are compliant with the City of Menlo 
Park’s Construction Policy.

There may be instances where project construction 
activities take place during the evening and/or 
weekends when deemed necessary to reduce 
construction impacts on traffic along El Camino Real. 
This will be done with the required necessary approval 
from the City of Menlo Park.

We appreciate your patience during construction. 

Contact Information

Community Relations Team
Website middleplaza.stanford.edu
Email middleplaza@stanford.edu
Construction Info Line 
(650) 497-4052
After Hours/Emergency Contact
911

On-Site Construction Manager
Nic Durham, Project Manager
ndurham@stanford.edu
(650) 725-2960

City of Menlo Park
(650) 330-6704

Pursuant to the San Mateo County Health Order released on April 29, Middle Plaza construction activities 
are authorized to resume. Sitewide work restarted under appropriate COVID-19 protocols for construction 
projects, as recommended by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and local health officials.

Our commitment to the community continues, as we collect community feedback, share information, and 
mitigate as many impacts as possible to ensure the safety of construction workers and community members. 

We encourage all community members to remain engaged with our communications channels so we can 
collaborate and share information. 

https://www.smcgov.org/sites/smcgov.org/files/HO%20Order%20c19-5c%20Shelter%20in%20Place%2020200429_complete.pdf
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